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SUMMARY

This issue has to do with how broad or narrow the definition of the “field of membership” may be for federally chartered credit unions.  Field of membership refers to the membership rules for credit unions.  Credit unions are not-for-profit and therefore are not taxed.  They can often offer much better loan rates and savings account interest rates than banks because all of the profit is funneled back into the business.  But credit unions, which started in the 1930s as very small financial institutions for people who didn’t have enough money for a bank account, have grown to be real competition for the banks in terms of individual account-holders.  Credit unions are supposed to be limited in terms of who they can accept as “members” (that is, as account holders).  All of the account holders are supposed to be linked by some occupation or region or demographic.  If this link is interpreted broadly, credit unions can grow almost without limit.  If the link is interpreted very strictly, very little growth is possible. 

The fight at the time of the interviews had to do with how the National Credit Union Administration would interpret the field of membership rule in the wake of a court case that went against the credit unions and then subsequent congressional action that gave power back to the credit unions.  The NCUA was about to issue an Interim Regulatory Procedure Statement, or IRPS that would be IRPS 00-1 (the first one of 2000).  This IRPS would take the place of IRPS 99-1.  These interim statements do not require full notice and comment procedures.

NCUA and the credit union associations want as broad an interpretation as the courts will allow, because otherwise credit unions are tending to switch their charters to be state charters rather than federal charters.  Then the two federal-only trade associations (AFCU and the NAFCU) and the federal agency (the National Credit Union Administration) won’t have many credit unions to deal with.  CUNA is less worried about this because it also includes state-chartered credit unions.

The NCUA is not coded as an advocate in this case because it is the decisionmaker here.  Sometimes it does act as an advocate for credit unions, however, when the decisionmaking power is in the legislative arena.

